# Minutes of Tattenhall & District Youth Council Meeting Virtual, 16<sup>th</sup> December 2020

## **PRESENT**

Youth Councillors

Anna Amelia Beth Carys Frankie Lilly

Other

Louise Gibson

**Parish Councillors** 

Lisa white

Clerk - Ann Wright

#### Welcome

Everyone attending the meeting introduced themselves.

#### Chairman

Anna agreed to chair the meeting.

## **Apologies**

Charlie Cooke - would join if possible.

Ann Wright - leave meeting early due to another meeting.

#### **Notes**

The meeting agreed the notes of the last meeting on the 25<sup>th</sup> November 2020.

## **Membership Update**

It was noted that Frankie was joining the meeting for the first time.

#### Promotional PowerPoint / Video

It was agreed to create a video using power point etc to raise awareness about the Council and attract new members and that the video should include what had been achieved and what the Council's plans are moving forward.

Anna agreed to make the video.

It was agreed that each member should produce some content:

Spinney – Beth

MUGA – Anna

Pumpkin Trail & Instagram - Amelia

Elf – Lily

Why join the Youth Council – Frankie

Recycling Project - Beth

Transition - Louise

It was agreed to include a screen shot of the meeting taken at the December meeting.

It was agreed to pull all this together for review at the Council's next meeting.

## Youth shelter

Cllr Lisa White updated the meeting, in regards to current concerns that the adult Parish Council have about the Youth Shelter and revamping it. The hedge has also been cut but Cllr White doesn't believe that it has been done as the YC would have liked. Cllr White intends to speak with the Parish Council at the next PC meeting on the 4<sup>th</sup> January, in the hope that the PC will gather a better understanding of the aims and ambitions of the Youth Council as well as the great work that the YC have done already.

**ACTION: CIIr White to discuss with PC.** 

# **Recycling Projects**

Schools have now received a recycling crisp packet box for each class. It was discussed whether the project could be even more publicised with the three yr6 Youth Cllrs giving a presentation in school.

ACTION: Beth, Lily and Frankie to give presentation to Yr6 and ask Head teacher if they can go to each class to talk to other classes about the project, encouraging everyone to recycle their crisp packets.

Instagram received an excellent response from local businesses and the Letters pub have indicated that they would like a recycling box too.

ACTION: Louise to check with Sportsmans Pub if they would like a Recycling box Other businesses to agree to a box include Spar, TnG builders and Sandy Bears. Youth Cllrs would like to thank Ann, Parish Clerk, who has been very supportive and instrumental in making sure that this project proceeded.

## **Transition Update**

Youth Cllrs were asked if they would like to make a leaflet, using the information that the Transition Project leaders provided. Youth Cllrs agreed that this would be beneficial.

ACTION: To include Transition information in the promotional video to spread the word regarding Transition Tattenhall.

ACTION: Once the video is made and publicised, Youth Councillors would then focus on the leaflet. If time allows, they will look at the information before the next meeting and draw some ideas. If not, this would be discussed again at the next meeting to give greater focus to the leaflet.

## **Christmas Elf**

Cllrs received 8 suggestions for names. These were presented to Youth Cllrs and a vote was taken on which two were the favourite.

The names 'Buddy' and 'Jingle' will now feature in an Instagram poll to find the favourite amongst the residents of Tattenhall and the big reveal will happen on Christmas Eve. It was agreed that the Elf Trail has promoted the Youth Council further and encouraged more followers.

# **Future Meetings**

ACTION: Next meeting to be held at 5:30pm on Weds 20th January

Future Agenda Items to include:

Transition Leaflet

Review Promotional Video and any further action needed

Youth Shelter update to be received from Cllr Lisa White

Recycling Project Crisp Packet – To review progress and any further action needed

Lisa wished the Youth Cllrs a merry Christmas and congratulated them on a great start to Tattenhall Youth Council and an exciting 2021. Louise added that they have already started to make an impact on the village, despite Covid and other challenges, and they should be proud of the work they had done so far.

Meeting closed at 6:28pm

The next scheduled <u>YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING</u> is on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December 2020, 5.30pm Virtual (Zoom) Meeting